
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Congratulations to our after school club children-Agnes, Martha, Jago, Orson, Issac, 
Margot, Kerra, Otto, William and Alex who took part in a drawing competition about 
Monster Madness run by Young Artists in partnership with after school clubs. Each of 
their entires were successful and will be published in the Young Artists book and 
distributed around the UK.  Thank you to Miss Buzza for encouraging and supporting the 
children to take part. 

The year 3/4 football team competed against Trythall School on Tuesday afternoon. Mr 
Ansell said the boys were very excited to be taking part in their first match and played 
with good skill and enthusiasm winning 4-0. Keep up the good work in the up and coming 
games boys! 

The children have begun practicing the songs for our “Gruel” production and they are 
already sounding great. 

Lugger class are working with Kirsten Burden to learn to play a brass instrument and we 
are looking forward to the class assembly later on in the term. 

As part of our Go Cornish bronze award we are asking the children to learn to use the 
following in Cornish words: Mytten da! (Good morning), Dyth da! (Good day), Mar pleg! 
(Please) and Meur ras! (Thank you).Please can you encourage them to use them at home. 
Many thanks. 

Next week is our mock SAT’s week for the Year 6 children. Please can you ensure that 
they are in school on time. Thank you for your support. 

A quick reminder that you need to have placed your Tempest Photograph orders online by 
30.4.24. 

Please can you ensure your child has their uniform and coats named, we have accumulated a 
large amount of lost property which is in a box in the entrance. Also as the weather gets 
warmer please can you ensure that your child has a named water bottle, hat and suncream 
to protect them from the sun. The children need to be 
wearing their school shoes on non PE days and no open toed 
sandals or flip-flops. 

Hope you have a lovely weekend and we look forward to 
seeing you for a 8.45am start on Monday.                                 

Sarah Trow 
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Whole School 
attendance: 


97.4%

Dinghy -94.5%


Skiff -99.5%

Lugger- 98 %


Schooner-95 %






House Points:   


PORTHCHAPEL: 294
GWYNVER: 235
SENNEN: 282
PRAA SANDS: 259

Stars of the week 
Dinghy Class - Sully - For his patience and concentration 

whilst focusing on his learning.

Skiff Class - Arlo Bee 

- Kerra 

- For her consistent effort with her 
reading and always going above and 
beyond. 

- For her absolute brilliant story writing 
with her own version of The Girl and 
the Dinosaur.

Lugger Class -Caleb C 

-Arthur 

- For his amazing knowledge about 
the ancient mythological creatures 
and listening to podcasts about 
them. 

- For his fantastic knowledge shared 
about volcanoes in Geography and 
being super happy in class in all that 
we do. 

Schooner Class - Coco 

- Ella 

-Henriette 

-Felicity 

- Well done of all your enthusiasm and 
engagement this week and taking on 
new challenges! 

- Well done for maintaining such 
consistency in your good attitude 
towards all learning and how you rise 
to a challenge! 

- Well done we are impressed by how 
you continue to push yourself in all 
areas of work and striving to improve! 

- Well done for all your hard work and 
auditioning with such enthusiasm 
inane gusto for a role in “Gruel”.



 

 




Congratulations to Bethannie ,Rupert and Ezra 
for receiving Head teacher awards this week. 
Bethannie for her animation using Scratch 
about different skeletons she had been learning 
about in Science. Rupert for his fantastic story 
map and retelling of the story of Jack and the 
Beanstalk. Ezra wrote some wonderful 
instruction writing about how to kill Medusa as 
part of their history project this term.

Milo has managed to achieve his 7th 
Cup Yellow Belt in Taekwon-do. This 
is a brilliant achievement Milo keep up 
the hard work and training.

Congratulations to the boys Year 3/4 
football team who took part in a 
match against Trythall and won 4-0!

Well done to are fantastic artists who took part 
in the After School Club Young Artists 
competition with Miss Buzza. All of the 
children’s entries of “Monster Madness” were 
successful and will be published at a later date 
in books around the UK.

Well done to Bethannie who

won a silver medal last 
weekend in her judo 
competition a fantastic 
achievement. We also wish her 
the best of luck at the national 
competition this weekend in 
Kettering. We have our fingers 
crossed for you!






DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Summer Term: 
Yr 1 Swimming Friday19.4.24- 24.6.24 
Year 6 SAT’s week w/b 13.5.24- 16.5.24 
Lugger Parent Lunch 17.5.24 
Lugger Cake stall 24.5.24 
Half Term w/b 27.5.24 
Sports Day 3.6.24 
Back up Sports day 5.6.24 
Yr 2 Swimming Friday 7.6.24- 5.7.24 
Mazey Parade 29.6.24 
Humphry Davy Yr 6 Transition Day 2.7.24 
Schooners Parent Lunch 5.7.24 
Schooners Cake Stall 5.7.24 
Operation Kernow Practice (Lugger Class)at The Minack 
Theatre 15.7.24 
“Gruel” School Production 11.7.24 1pm/6pm 
“Gruel” School Production 12.7.24 1pm 
Operation Kernow Concert (Lugger Class)at The Minack 
Theatre 15.7.24 
Lugger brass assembly for parents 18.7.24 9.15am 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly 23.7.24 2pm 
End of term 23.7.24 

INSET DAY 24.7.24  SCHOOL CLOSED 



Free Family Event

with the Minack Theatre Acting Academy
and Chapel Street Ensemble

Sun 28 April: 3pm and 4pm

Chapel Street Methodist Church, Penzance, TR18 4AW

Peter & the Wolf
Prokofiev's

Charity no: 1194510For more info: www.chapelstreetmusic.co.uk

Chapel Street
FESTIVAL OF

MUSIC

26-28 APRIL 2024






